


 
HRC/NONE/2020/SP/89 
GE.20-16025  (E)    211220    221220 

  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of communication UA CHN 19/2020 dated 27 
October 2020 from the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention, the Special Rapporteur on 
the situation of human rights in the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea and the Special 
Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment, of the 
United Nations Human Rights Council. The Chinese Government would like to reply with 
the following: 

 As China is a State party to the Convention on the Status of Refugees, the Chinese 
Government has always attached great importance to refugee issues and has earnestly 
fulfilled its obligations under the Convention. Citizens of the Democratic People’s Republic 
of Korea who illegally enter China and come to the country for economic reasons are not 
refugees, and their illegal entry violates the country’s entry and exit regulations. The principle 
of non-refoulement does not apply to citizens of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea 
who enter the country illegally. China has always properly handled the problem of illegal 
entry by citizens of the People’s Democratic Republic of Korea, in accordance with 
international law, domestic law and humanitarian principles, especially in the case of illegal 
entry by women and their children who are minors, and it has actively adopted various 
measures to protect their legitimate rights and interests to the greatest possible extent. 
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